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From the helm......cccreeeeen.
April, 2013

We've had a strange winter here in Virginia; my fond hope is that spring will start “busting
out” soon! Our email list serves us well with Mel Converse doing his usual good job.
There are as many “fixes” as there are problems here for everyone who has a question.

Last year to the best of my knowledge, there was only one rendezvous. What follows is
what Bruce Parker sent.

Labor Day Raft up, 2012

It was a wet slog over Sunday afternoon, but the sun made an appearance by the time we
all rafted together. Cocktail hour was very successful. All went well until 11:45PM when
the mooring owner showed up and found the three of us on his mooring. It's the hurricane
mooring for his 45' Scepter, so we added him to the raft and went back to bed. Monday
was wind-less for most of the return trip but the sun and wind finally arrived early
afternoon for a fine finish to the trip.

The first two pictures need no explanation and the last is Pulpit Rock.
Our season will be ending soon :( but we wish all of you the Best!

Bruce Parker
Southerly #28



